Minutes of the Teams Meeting of the Strategy Committee of St. Giles School Governing Body held on Tuesday 12th January 2021 at 6.00 p.m. at the school

Present:

Michael Swadling – Resources (Chair) in the chair

Curlita Campbell
Ken Morcombe (Achievement & Standards)


Paul Thirkettle


Katherine Lewis – Head Teacher



Kathleen Shields

Caroline Horgan – Deputy Head Teacher
Also Present: Colin Milsom (Clerk)
1.
Apologies and Quorum
The meeting was quorate.  The chair welcomed the board members to the meeting. 
2.
Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations regarding changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 and matters arising


The minutes of the meeting held on the 29th September 2020 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the chair.   There were no matters arising that had not been completed or were not covered by the agenda.

It was reported that at the last meeting there had been the expectation that the internal atrium are would be converted to accommodate aspiration of pupils during the autumn half term.   This had not taken place and the work had not taken place during the Christmas period.   There was no information as to when it would be carried out.

Q. Have interim arrangements been made?


A. Yes they have.   As a temporary measure a cupboard off of the physio room has been converted to undertake this procedure but this is not a satisfactory arrangement.


Q. How many pupils at the school normally require this procedure?

A. Medical advice is that there are 2 different methods of undertaking this.   For some pupils it is only required in the mouth which can be carried out in class but for other pupils the process is more complex and involves clearing fluid from the throat as well.   It is these pupils who need to have a designated space so that there is not any viral contamination.


Q. What spaces are being used for this at the present time and how does this impact on the work of the school?

A. The area where this is undertaken needs to be close to the pupils class base and the school has converted a toilet, breakout rooms as well as storage areas as a temporary measure.   All of these areas do need to be used for their designated purposes as accommodation on site is at a premium.
Q. How many pupils require this?

A. If all pupils are in school there are 19 at the present time that require some form of aspiration.   There are 9 requiring the more complex procedures with 4 in the sensory area, 2 in primary, and 2 in secondary with the possibility that there will be another child in secondary.   In addition there is one child in the nursery at the present time that requires it and they will be joining the Reception class next year. 

4.
Urgent Matters   

Approval of the Q3 financial report – The Q3 report had been sent to all board members.   The accompanying information drew governor’s attention to some additional income which had been received which had not been included in the original budget as well as so additional costs.   The outcome was a slight improvement in the financial position but the school was still likely to have a deficit budget in 2021/2022 unless there was a significant uplift in the level of funding from the LA as the allocated budget no longer met the required level of funding to meet pupils educational needs.  The board would continue to look at the cost of running the school to see how a balance budget might be set over time however there might be the need to set a deficit budget in the short term with a recovery plan. 

In addition the premises survey had highlighted numerous deficiencies in the premises which the school would need to address.   The main one was the internal ramp but there was no way that the school could resolve this.   While the school had met the needs of pupils when it had been constructed the change in the pupil population meant that it was no longer fit for purpose.   It was agreed that the head teacher would review the surveys to see what might be undertaken and that a report would be made to the next Resources Committee. 

Action: KL
It was noted that the LA had been informed of the funding needs required for pupils in the designated bands but the board would continue to review income and costs.
Nursery & Reception Class update – The report from the head teacher indicated the current position with regard to the approval of the funding for the work.   Although feedback on the progress of the bid through the Council Panels had been promised during the last week of term the school had not received any information.   The chair agreed to follow this up.
Action: MS

Q. As far as you are aware have they proposed any amendment to the agreed building specification?

A. No.   The spec only met the minimum requirements for safe and effective education of pupils and the change agreed related to the rise and fall sinks which the school had agreed to.

Covid 19 – The guidance on the opening of the nursery had been varied but the latest was that the nursery should be open however the school consulted the nursing service, NHS and LA with regard to the opening of all the school premises and the admission of pupils and many were clinically very vulnerable.   The report from the head teacher indicated the actions taken at the end of term and the current position.   Not all pupils had returned and the school was currently working on 3 pupils per class with 3 to 4 adults supporting them, as well as providing home tuition.   Some were attending on a rota basis but this had been agreed with the appropriate authorities and was in line with the schools update risk assessments.
It was noted that as far as the school was aware all pupils and staff who had tested positive for Covid 19 had recovered.

The school was congratulated on its effective test set up and the processing of staff members.   It was noted that this resulted in restrictions on the use of the hall but there were no other appropriate facilities.
Q. Does this testing have an impact on the isolation of staff in their bubbles?

A. No it does not.   The hall is set up with 2 testing booths and those administering tests have full PPE.   There are separate entry and exit points to the testing area and procedures are followed strictly.

The aim will be to try to get pupils into school but the testing procedure will have to be managed very carefully as while it would be possible to undertake 2 nasal swabs from some pupils, school staff could not undertake nasal and throat swabs and if these were administer would need to be carried out by the medical staff.   In addition some parents would not be happy with this being carried out.   It was hope to be able to admit up to 44 pupils to school in the near future but there was an indication that the DfE was in the process of updating its guidance for special schools so this could have an impact on the admission of pupils.
It was noted that all processes were checked with PHE, the nursing service, Croydon, parents and the governors and were reviewed every 2 weeks with PHE.

The board formally approved the current risk assessment for the main school and the nursery and agreed that at the present time classes should not have more than 3 pupils in a bubble with their supporting staff.   The board agreed that the school should manage the pupil admission which included pupils attending on a rota basis as necessary.

Audit – The business manager was following up some documentation with board members and the chair would send a copy of the financial competency document to her. 

Action: MS

 There would also be a check to ensure that the school was holding signed copies of the board and committee minutes.

5.
Planned Committee items

Achievement & Standards Committee 20th January

The committee agreed the items to be dealt with at the next committee meeting.

Resources Committee 17th March
There were no specific points on the proposed Resources agenda items. 

6.
Restructuring
At the present time there was nothing further to add.   This would be reviewed again during the budget setting process.

7.
Any Other Business

Bespoke Training (Nursery Provision) – It was agreed to propose the 2nd February or 23rd – 25 February as dates for the Octavo session commencing at either 6.00 or 6.30 p.m.

The clerk would advise Octavo.

Action: CM

Governor monitoring – The current lockdown was limiting the amount that could be undertaken however the case study presentations and follow up process did allow the designated members to gain a better view of the delivery of the curriculum and pupils curriculum needs.

There did need to be written feedback where it was appropriate.

There had been monitoring of the base line and progress assessment process which had been carried out.

It was agreed to look at the home learning process and the online offer on the school web site.

The board also agreed that it would be helpful to be able to log into some of the Zoom sessions and this would be discussed further at the A & S Committee meeting.
It was also agreed that it would be useful for board member to look at the EYFS curriculum as well.

It would also be good to review the content of the school web site again and Paul Thirkettle agreed to undertake this.

Q. Has the school been able to obtain any devices for use by pupils at home?

A. Yes the school was provided with 11.   In addition some families did not have appropriate internet access so 4g router connections have been provided.

Q. Is there a limit to these? 

A. We do not know but will get the school IT technician to follow this up.   There might also be a need for some parents to have training in the use of equipment in order to enable the pupils to use devices.

Alternative sources of funding and fundraising – At the present time there were very limited opportunities for this although a parent at the nursery was very keen to undertake some if this could be organised.
There was no other business.
8.
Publication of Minutes


It was agreed as there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

9.
Dates of future meetings

All meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m.


Spring 2021
A & S - Wednesday 20th January 

Resources - Tuesday 17th March 

FGB - Thursday 25th March
Summer 2021
Strategy - Tuesday 27th April 

A & S - Wednesday 12th May
Resources - Wednesday 14th July
FGB - Wednesday 21st July

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.25 p.m.

Agreed and approved by the governors and signed by the chair of the meeting.
Date ……………………………

Chairman ………………………….. 
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